
Friday 2nd December 2022
Multi Academy Trust

Our Mission, Vision and Values
Mission: The Roseland Trust provides outstanding education for our  communities, where everyone

succeeds.

Vision: To inspire a love of learning within environments that are  happy, respectful and
challenging, where everyone feels valued and  able to reach their full potential.

Values: Kindness, Ambition, Responsibility.

Tregony School Three Rs

Respectful, Responsible and Resilient
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Dear Parent(s)/Carer(s),

It is difficult to believe that we are in December already! We have a postbox in the school where
children can post their Christmas cards should they wish and on Monday, we are looking forward to
our trip to the Hall for Cornwall to watch the pantomime. Please ensure that your child/children take
a coat, a very substantial snack and drink (no fizzy or glass please) as we will not be having lunch
until very late. Below is a Christmas countdown to remind you of all of the important dates.

CHRISTMAS REMINDERS:

Please join us for Tregony’s Christmas lantern parade on Sunday 4th December. We will meet at the
school from 5.20pm where pupils can pick up their lanterns, ready to leave at 5.55pm.  We will also
have refreshments for sale to raise money for treats and trips for our children.  Please note, children
will need to be supervised by an adult for the duration of this evening.  Thank you.

Please see the dates below for our Christmas dates!

● Sunday  4th December - Tregony Lantern Parade (meet in the school hall from 5.30pm - there
will be refreshments for sale!)

● Monday 5th December - Whole school Hall for Cornwall trip to see the pantomime (please
pack your child with a substantial snack and a drink as we will be having a late, pasty or
vegan sausage roll lunch)

● Tuesday, 6th December - Choir performance to Roseland Parc residents
● Wednesday 7th December - Christmas Jumper and Christmas dinner (school uniform with

Christmas jumper and a donation so Save the Children on the School Gateway)
● Tuesday 13th December - Nursery and Key Stage 1 nativity performance to parents, 9.15am

start (refreshments and raffle tickets will be for sale)
● Tuesday 13th December - choir performance to Tregony OAPs
● Wednesday 14th December - Nursery and Key Stage 1 nativity performance to parents, 2.00pm

(refreshments and raffle tickets will be for sale)
● Thursday 15th December Class Christmas parties (pupils to wear non-school uniform, treats

will be provided by the school) 1.30pm
● Friday 16th December School Christmas Concert 9.15 am in the church
● Friday 16th December - End of term finish at 1.30pm

There are a number of outstanding dinner money bills to pay.  You can look on the Gateway to see
how much you may owe.  Please can we ask that these are paid in full by Monday 5th December.
Thank you.

Please look on the ‘vacancies’ part of the school website.  There are many wide and varied roles
advertised for recruitment across the Trust.

Thank you to those who have donated prizes for our Christmas raffle.  We would be most grateful for
any other donations to raise much needed funds towards treats for our pupils, such as the
pantomime visit. If you can donate something, please drop it at the school office.   Also, if you know of
any local businesses that may donate a prize, please let me know. Thank you!  We will also be holding
a raffle at our nativity play performances. You can also purchase tickets via the Gateway from today.
We will be selling refreshments at our Christmas events and at school before the lantern parade next
Sunday.

Little Carne Nursery have enjoyed preparing for Christmas this week, with our enrichment morning
with Towan, writing letters to Santa and practising Christmas songs. We are excited to be having new
flooring fitted over the weekend too, to make further improvements to our setting. Our preschool
children are very excited to be attending the pantomime on Monday. Please remember Nursery is
closed to all children aged 2, or those who have turned 3 this academic year.
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Towan Class have been very busy this week. They have been practising Christmas songs for the
nativity show.  On Wednesday, they went to visit the Roseland Farm. Together, as a team, they scooped
up bark using different resources and created a pathway for the wheelbarrows to go when collecting
hay for the animals during the winter. On Thursday, they joined up with Little Carne to introduce our
first day of Christmas activities.

This week, Summers Class have been learning about maps and plans and finding out about the
points on a compass in geography.  They learnt how to read a plan of the classroom and add things
to it in the correct places.  Also this week, the children have been learning about carnivores,
herbivores and omnivores, and which animals fit into the different groups.

Pendower Class have been writing stories based on The Lion Inside. The children worked really hard
on including expanded noun phrases to describe the characters and the setting. In geography the
children  have been learning about what countries make up the United Kingdom and named their
capital cities. They learnt a song to help remember them.

Porthcurnick Class has been cooking again.   Last week’s seasonal soup was a hard act to follow but
this week’s apple crumble was absolutely delicious and there was rather a long queue for seconds!  In
geography, we learned about the effects of the Tohoku earthquake in Japan in 2011, the strongest
recorded earthquake in Japan’s history,  which caused a 39m tsunami with devastating
consequences.

Portholland class have worked hard to complete their myths and are now exploring poems written in
rhyming couplets.  They  have been using “The Night Before Christmas” and “The Polar Express” as
inspiration for their writing .  In Geography they have been learning about rivers of the world and how
they are used and changed by humans.

Porthluney class have been enjoying their science lessons this term; the children have been learning
about forces. In this week’s lesson, the children learnt about different machines (levers, pulleys and
gears) and they made their own mechanisms. In readiness for Tregony’s Lantern Parade on Sunday,
the children have made willow lanterns in the shape of Christmas presents.

Kate Douglass

Headteacher

The School Council has supported us with deciding the cultures of our school.  We have decided on
Tregony’s ‘Three Rs’ - Respectful, Responsible and Resilient.

Congratulations to our newly elected members:
Pendower - Noah, Charlie
Porthcurnick - Chester, Tilly
Portholland - Delia, Isaac
Porthluney - Eva, Katia
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For your information, the majority of letters will
be sent via email so please check your inbox
frequently! Thank you.

Christmas dinner letter

Height and weight school nurse visit

Respectful, Responsible and Resilient

Responsible

Making sure negative behaviours or actions
are reported.

Please see the link below for our latest online safety newsletter.er
https://newzapp-files.s3.eu-west-2.amazonaws.com/customers/18375/documents/OLS-Newsletter-
parents-Oct-2022-366fd7bb.pdf

● Sunday  4th December - Tregony Lantern Parade
● Monday 5th December - Whole school Hall for Cornwall Trip
● Wednesday 7th December - Christmas Jumper Day and Christmas dinner
● Week beginning 12th December: Tregony Church Christmas Tree Festival - see the poster below
● Tuesday 13th Nursery and Key Stage 1 nativity performance to parents 9.15am
● Tuesday 13th December - choir performance to Tregony OAPs
● Wednesday 14th December Nursery and Key Stage 1 nativity performance to parents 2.00pm
● Thursday 15th December Class Christmas parties 1.30pm
● Friday 16th December School Christmas Concert 9.15 am in the church
● Friday 16th December - End of term finish at 1.30pm
● Wednesday 4th January - Spring Term starts

Inset Days for 2022/23

● Monday 5th September 2022
● Tuesday 3rd January 2023
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● Friday 9th June 2023

Little Carne: Jessica and Isabelle for fantastic
singing and behaviour in play practice
Towan:
Summers:
Pendower: Freddie for super hard work, effort
and concentration in his role in the school
nativity
Porthcurnick:
Portholland: Harriet Jones for her incredible
myth
Porthluney:

Little Carne:  Eliza for joining in as part of a
team and Fred for an excellent first week.
Towan: Opal for always showing good manners,
sitting nicely on the carpet and joining in with
great enthusiasm
Summers: Agnes for showing a mature attitude
towards her learning and being a good role
model in class
Pendower : Jacob for being a resilient learner
across the curriculum.
Porthcurnick: Frank for an impressive reading
comprehension.
Portholland:  Harriet for using writing features
to produce an excellent myth.
Porthluney: Leonora and Katia for their quiet
and diligent approach to our recent
assessments.

Team captains and points
Godrevy: Isaac, Seth: 4437
Trevose: Annie, Tristan: 2994
St Anthony: Ben, Nancy: 3680
Lizard: Dylan, Lacey: 3916

Towan 96.82 %
Summers: 98.15%
Pendower 93.85%
Porthcurnick: 88.97%
Portholland: 93.67%
Porthluney: 86.77%

White band -  Tristan, Stanley, Hollie, Olive
Yellow band - Persie, Leonora, Isaac,
Maxim,Rowan, Ava, Max. Harrison
Orange band - Annabelle, Saskia, Annalea, Seth,
Eva, Jacob, Hetty, Ava, Evalyn, Oliver, Joey, Opal

Blue band - Elizabeth, Tristan, Matthew, MJ
Green band -
Brown band -
Black band -
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